

Green, Mary

From:

Green, Mary

Sent:

10 November 2006 14:58

To:

'Bowers, Mark'

Cc:

Craig Silver; EricSearle (E-mail); Simon Throup; Richards, Paul; Fordham, David; Hart, Jan

Subject: RE: Burger Van/Drayton Park

Dear Mr Bowers

Thank you for your email and attachment.

I note that the letter attached to your email is dated 24 October 2006 and already addressed to Paul Richards in Street Trading Division. Nonetheless, I shall forward a copy on to colleagues in that Division. The letter will be copied to Members of the Committee, with their agenda, in due course.

Yours sincerely

From: Bowers, Mark [mailto:MarkBowers@eversheds.com]

Sent: 10 November 2006 14:34

To: Green, Mary

Cc: Craig Silver; EricSearle (E-mail); Simon Throup

Subject: Burger Van/Drayton Park

Importance: High

*** Before acting on this email or opening any attachment you are advised to read the Eversheds disclaimer at the end of this email ***

Dear Mrs Green,

Many thanks for your response of yesterday.

I attach a copy of another letter of complaint from a resident of Drayton Park for the Committee and for your street trading department.

Yours sincerely

Mark Bowers Solicitor London

Direct Dial: +44 (0) 20 7919 0793

www.eversheds.com

****** This email is sent for and on behalf of Eversheds LLP ******

Eversheds LLP is a limited liability partnership, registered in England and Wales, registered number OC304065, registered office Senator House, 85 Queen Victoria Street, London EC4V 4JL. Regulated by the Law Society. A list of the members' names and their professional qualifications is available for inspection at the above office.

Confidentiality: This email and its attachments are intended for the above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone; please reply to this email and highlight the error.

Apartment 29 100 Drayton Park Highbury London N5 1NF

London Borough of Islington 159 Upper Street London N1 1RE

For the attention of: P Richards (Street Trading)

24 October 2006

Dear Mr Richards,

I am writing to you in respect of a burger van which is situated directly outside my home, 100 Drayton Park, Highbury, London N5 1NF on every Arsenal home match day. The van in question is placed on the pavement less than 10 feet from my building.

The effect of this is that I and my neighbours are subjected to the constant noise of the operator's generator, fans sitting on our wall whilst eating their burgers and then dropping their litter and the stench of fried food.

I do not believe that the van is licensed to be pitched outside my building and I find it very offensive to have to endure the smell of the burgers and fried onions every match day, particularly when I am sitting on the communal roof terrace right above where the van is pitched.

Given that Arsenal has plenty of food outlets both in and around the ground, there is no need for any further operators, licensed or otherwise, on Drayton Park.

I have emailed the council on several occasions about this but to date I have had no response. I am informed that you are the person that I should liaise with.

I would be grateful if you could please investigate this situation and have the van removed and ensure that it stays away from 100 Drayton Park. You will appreciate that I and the other residents pay a considerable amount of council tax and would like to think that the council do take enforcement action against those who cause a nuisance to residents.

I look forward to hearing from you as soon as possible.

Victoria Bowers

Green, Mary

From: Gree

Green, Mary

Sent:

09 November 2006 11:23

To:

'Bowers, Mark'

Cc:

Craig Silver; Cait Mulleague; EricSearle (E-mail); Simon Throup (home);

richard@riversda.demon.co.uk

Subject: RE: Licensing Regulatory Committee Meeting 28 November 2006

Dear Mr Bowers

Thank you for your email, which I shall forward to colleagues in Street Trading Division for attention.

The Licensing Regulatory Committee will review the siting of pitches around the Emirates Stadium at their meeting on 28 November, at 10 am, at Islington Town Hall. The meeting will be open to the public.

I shall ensure that a copy of your email is copied to Members of the Committee with their agenda.

Yours sincerely

From: Bowers, Mark [mailto:MarkBowers@eversheds.com]

Sent: 09 November 2006 11:13

To: Green, Mary

Cc: Craig Silver; Cait Mulleague; EricSearle (E-mail); Simon Throup (home); richard@riversda.demon.co.uk

Subject: Licensing Regulatory Committee Meeting 28 November 2006

Importance: High

*** Before acting on this email or opening any attachment you are advised to read the Eversheds disclaimer at the end of this email ***

I am writing to you with regard to the above. I am a director of a management company which runs the residential building known as 100 Drayton Park. This building comprises 84 flats. I wish to make it known to the committee that the burger vans parking on Drayton Park during Arsenal football games are causing a nuisance to residents.

A number of residents, me included, have written to the licensing department of Islington Council but have received no response. It is clear (from the attached letter as 1 example) that the burger van parked immediately outside 100 Drayton park is causing a nuisance. It should not be licensed and it should be moved. Equally, the council should take enforcement action if needed and it should monitor the situation and act on behalf of the residents who pay their council tax.

Given that there is plenty of food outlets in and around the Arsenal stadium (run by Arsenal) there is no need for these vans to be on Drayton Park. In any event, I believe that they are operating illegally without a requisite licence and not on a designated pitch.

Please ensure that this is brought to the attention of relevant persons and that it is put before the committee.

Yours sincerely

Mark Bowers Solicitor London

Direct Dial: +44 (0) 20 7919 0793

www.eversheds.com

****** This email is sent for and on behalf of Eversheds LLP *******

Eversheds LLP is a limited liability partnership, registered in England and Wales, registered number OC304065, registered office Senator House, 85 Queen Victoria Street, London EC4V 4JL. Regulated by the Law Society. A list of the members' names and their professional qualifications is available for inspection at the above office.

Confidentiality: This email and its attachments are intended for the above named only and may be confidential. If they have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone: please reply to this email and highlight the error.

Security Warning: Please note that this email has been created in the knowledge that Internet email is not a 100% secure communications medium. We advise that you understand and observe this lack of security when emailing us.

Viruses: Although we have taken steps to ensure that this email and attachments are free from any virus, we advise that in keeping with good computing practice the recipient should ensure they are actually virus free.

******* [http://www.eversheds.com/] ******

100 Drayton Park London N5 INF

4th November 2006

K. Dagens

Ridoral Greening 34 Rivershile Rd Highburg NS 2017 CC: PRICHESS (Street Trading)

Dear Mr Greening

Arsenal Burger Van outside 100 Drayton Park

I live at flat 9, 100 Drayton Park, have spent a lot of the last 3 months travelling, and have only recently come to experience a match at the new stadium.

I was shocked to discover there is now a burger van parked right outside my bedroom window (literally just over 4 metres from where I sleep).

I feel that it is wholly inappropriate that the van be parked right outside residential property - especially when the property has no front garden and is therefore set right up against the road.

The stench from the van is quite overpowering. I cannot open my windows – and if I leave my flat before a match and forget to close the ventilators, I find that my bedroom smells of fried food.

Furthermore - the van is powered by an extremely noisy generator. The noise prevents me from reading, working and sleeping in my own home. Last Wednesday (18 November) the van set up at approximately 5.30pm and was still running at 11.20pm when exasperated and unable to sleep with the noise, I finally had to resort to ear plugs. (Note that the match would have finished some time between 9.15pm and 9.45pm.

I suggest that as an alternative, the burger van could be parked on the opposite side of Drayton Park. There is a wide section of pavement opposite the traffic island, on which there is plenty of space for the van. This would be much further from any residential property and would cause considerably less disturbance in terms of both noise and smell. Furthermore, I suggest that all the vans should be obliged to switch off generators by a reasonable time in the evening.

I have spoken to a number of my neighbours at 100 Drayton Park, who are also extremely disturbed by the noise and smell. They have demonstrated their support by signing this letter. (Note that flat 10 has already made a separate complaint to the council)

Yours sincerely,

Lucy Watson, (Flat 9) 07713403323 Locyak watson@gmail.com

IN DU CHOPARA # 37

DINAY KATHOTIA, FLAT 87

TIMOTON NELSON FLAT36

ROE HOWELLS FUT36

SIMON FORKESTER

Juliet Glis FLATSS

RON NATARI FIRST

Jenny Roies Floods

POST-SCRIPT: As I have passed thus letter around to my neighbours, one his avail an extremely relevant point: The van hoz 2 gas carnisters and sits on an incline sloping towards the flats. To keep the van & carnibers in position it is popped up by a cample of wooden crates. - This represents a serious fire hazard.